

CARR-BRIDGE & VICINITY COMMUNITY COUNCIL AGENDA

Meeting Thursday August 30th 2012 in the Village Hall at 7.30pm

House Keeping: Fire Exits etc
Introduction of Community Councillors to Visitors

Apologies

1. Concerns of Village Residents
Trees in Ellanwood Road
2. Police Report
2. Minutes of July 26th 2012 Agreement and signing
3. Matters Arising - Local Development Plan
Tulloch housing development
Smiddy site plans- response
Village traffic calming Sub-Committee
Road sign by 'Spinney'
Proposed Community Council Notice board
Youthpod
BikePark
Football goalposts
Unpaid invoice for pitch ?
Carrbridge Website – sub Committee Village Hall page
Struan Building
Riverside Walk Fence [RMcI](#)
5. Matters Outstanding (no discussion needed unless new information)
A95 bend Grainish access Road to Station New bus stop design Water Supply Sinking graves in Cemetery Carve Carrbridge seats
6. Treasurer's report [FMcM](#)
7. Planning Applications New applications
8. Duck Race
9. Carve CarrBridge

10. Carrbridge World Porridge Making Championship
11. Secretary's Report Local Development Plan
12. AOCB
13. Date of next meeting: September 27th 2012 at 7.30pm in the Village hall

DRAFT

CARR-BRIDGE & VICINITY COMMUNITY COUNCIL MINUTES

Meeting Thursday July 26th 2012 in the Village Hall at 7.30pm

Present: Andrew Kirk, Kate Adamson, Scott Bruce, Lara Campbell, David Ritchie

In Attendance: Cllr. Bill Lobban, Jan Carlyle, Iain Campbell

Apologies: Robert McInnes, Fiona McMullen, Carol Ritchie

Concerns of Village Residents

Changing Rooms at Pavilion Iain Campbell said they were left in shocking state and Ian Turner (Aviemore) should be billed for the cleaning. It took 3 lasses a whole evening to clean them for Wicked Wolf. At the end of the season, we should discuss future charges, as Strathspey Thistle also use them for practice. The Bowling Club pays for Electricity and Water
The unpaid invoice for pitch should go to Hi-Life Highland. FMcM to email copy of invoice to Bill Lobban. If any problems, he will help us

Road resurfacing Good to see it happening, but when Station Road done mains water Toby in road was tarred over. They know and it will be dealt with

Police report

June report was received, and was forwarded to Community Council on 04-07-2012

Minutes of 28th June 2012

Proposed as correct by LC, and seconded by AK – unanimous agreement

Matters Arising

Tulloch Deveopment Pending

Smiddy House Plans In planning process

Road Sign by Spinney Pending

Proposed Community Council Noticeboard CNPA individual is away so no progress

Village Traffic Calming Sub-Committee Lorraine's email to be forwarded to KA for Minutes

Youth pod In position, but may not work all time. Needs a base surface under it, as water collects there

Bike Skills Park Being assisted by Carr-Bridge Ahead – funding application required. Ranald McWilliam is in charge of this

Football Goalposts progressing

Carrbridge Website The Village Hall would like to change their webpage. Jan Carlyle is willing to do it, so this could be a trial of a village organisation doing their own page. AKirk will talk to or email Roy about this

Struan Building Highland Council have not been able to contact owner/contractor. There will be a site meeting about what to do and they will charge the owner

Riverside Walk Fence progressing

Village Toilets Scottish Water said that they would fix the waste water drainage in November – but Bill Lobban objected and they will now do it in August

Treasurer's Report

Received by email from FMcM

Planning Applications

These are emailed once a week from LC. Any objections reported to LC, and she can reply to the CC on our behalf. Problems can be discussed at Community Council meeting – which may have to be convened specially to meet Council deadlines

AW Laing. Application for removal of Section 42, land north east of Dalrachney Lodge. Has been called in by CNPA

Duck Race

Tickets have been distributed. SB reported that Corporate Ducks are going well at £200 each

Carve Carrbridge progressing well

World Porridge Making Championships progressing well

Secretary's Report

Local Development Plan Date for Responses is 28th September. Bill said that we should suggest Areas for a particular use, as well as for development. Also that there is more chance of being effective if we submit ideas earlier.

SB will do Poster and KA will email Karen Major – CNPA Officer – to ask for pdf of both maps, plus 2 bore copies of both maps for us to use at a meeting

Any Other Business

Pothole on road going up to cemetery. HC usually maintain this

Policy of Woodland Trust Iain Campbell said that non-native trees were being planted – not usually Woodland Trust way of working, so possibly not on their land

Date of Next meeting

30th September 2012 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall